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This is my 8th opportunity to give you my thoughts about events on Seminary Hill during the past year.  I keep trying to step down but without success.  I’ll begin by sharing my vision for Seminary Hill then tick off the good, the bad, and the horrible.  

To me, Seminary Hill is Manhattan defending against the encroachment of the Bronx.  We have 9 schools—two of which are almost 200 years old—15 hundred single family homes, and a 45-acre park.  Our tree canopy connects us with Four Mile Run through Fairlington and Park Fairfax and with Holmes Run through the Winkler Preserve.  It’s a lovely place to live.

So, we usually find ourselves on the defense; protecting our way of life from the unintended consequences of City plans that always include increased density, parking reductions, and installation of lights too close to residential properties.

The BAD this past year includes . . . 3 development projects, your taxes and 2 efforts to break promises made when T. C. Williams was built:

· A developer is proposing building houses on a wooded ravine made up of marine clay on Seminary Road between Beth El Temple and St. Stephen’s Road.  The project was called Stuart’s Walk but is now known as Karig Estates.  More than two acres of trees will be razed and homes nearby may be impacted if/when the clay moves.

· The School Board continues to mismanage the construction of the new Patrick Henry School.  The cost of the project has gone up 51% because of design flaws about which our representatives had warned:  the power lines and the marine clay!

· The City funded a traffic study for $400,000 related to plans by Fairlington Presbyterian Church to turn their parking lot and two-dozen trees into a 4-story apartment building for affordable housing.  

Even though this project is not within the boundaries of SHA, we are following it because of possible impact on North Early Street residents.  The current design has 81 units and only 67 parking spaces.

· We are paying for this growth.  Our City taxes went up again—so much that we now have one of the highest tax bases in Northern Virginia—and we will have an additional tax in the form of a fee on storm-water use.  If you want to know more about that, come to the SHA meeting on December 14th. 

· In addition, the School Board got WAY too much money from City Council—$600 M—and the members of Council and the City staff have no oversight of how these funds are spent.

The HORRIBLE efforts to break agreements made with our residents include:

· The School Board created a new T C Williams Community Advisory Committee that did not meet the criteria of condition 69 of the DSUP, so SHA members who had served on the committee for years chose to not join this new thing. 

· The School Board continues to pursue the feasibility of putting lights on the stadium at T. C. which are prohibited by Condition 85 of the DSUP.  Residents adjacent to the stadium have hired their own legal counsel for approximately $90,000.  The Board of Directors of Seminary Hill Association has voted to contribute funds to their efforts. 

Now onto the GOOD things that happened this past year:

· The archeology study in Fort Ward Park was completed and the planting of trees has commenced.

· Traffic on Quaker Lane and Seminary Road is moving more slowly and safely.  Nevertheless, we ask regularly for more enforcement of the 25 mph speed limits.

· Seminary Hill residents got their preferences during the school redistricting process.

I’ll close as always, reminding you that 
· Information on all of these issues is posted on the Seminary Hill website
· You are invited to subscribe to the Seminary Hill e-news
· You are always welcome to attend the monthly Board of Directors’ meetings,
· But MOST IMPORTANT become involved in civic issues that concern you!

